
CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT THE VILLAGE HALL ON 12th April 2017


Cllr J Hosegood, Chair (JH)

Cllr Sally Bragg (SB)

Cllr L Baragwanath (LB)

Cllr D Holland (DH)

Cllr Jeremy James (JJ)

Mr M Nahit, Clerk (MN)

Karen Gill  
264      To Receive Apologies for Absence Cllr Derek Poole sends his apologies
265      To receive verbal requests only for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests where that interest is

not already in the register of members’ interests - none
266     Public Participation – the only  member of the public present was ex-Councillor and vice-chair of the CLPC, Karen Gill, who had resigned at the Annual General Meeting of CLPC, which had preceded this meeting.  She did not raise any issues at this point or during the meeting, but made some contributions during subsequent discussions.

267     Minutes – minutes of the last meeting of the Council held on 8th March 2017 were approved and signed off by JH
268      Progress Reports for information - 


The village clean-up was deemed to have been a great success.  Thanks are to be conveyed to Veolia Environmental Services for their help in providing us with a skip for the event (SB).


The defibrillator has not yet arrived yet.  DH has e-mailed the supplier.

Avon footbridge – WCC are happy for us to help raise funds for the repairs to the bridge.  We have yet to received a breakdown of the costing for a new bridge from them.  All agreed that a co-operative approach with WCC and contributing where and how we can would be most fruitful.      
269      Correspondence for Information – correspondence  presented at the meeting was perused,  e-mails arriving between meetings having been circulated to all councillors upon receipt

270       To Approve the Following Accounts for Payment
a) Outgoing payments:

   1) AED Ltd Heartsafe (defibrillator)                    £2428.80

                  2) E-on quarterly                                                        £99.07

                  3) WALC Membership                                             £121.38

                  4) Clerk's wages


 b) Payments received:
                  1) Heart of England Co-op Community                £550.00

All payments were approved and signed off by councillors.  
271       Annual return – work has started on completing the annual return forms that have been received from Grant Thornton.  MN has pencilled in some of the required figures, which DH will now check
272      Community items/Village Maintenance - 
Updating emergency plan – LB has worked on updating the existing paper copies of the   plan.  JJ has volunteered to update the electronic version.
WCC Councillor Heather Timms has promised to help push for the vehicle activated traffic sign on the A428 to be repaired.
The overhanging tile on the roof of the bus shelter has been repaired by DH
The grass on the village green was cut a few weeks ago.  The situation about which other grass is being cut by whom, when and how often, and whether we should still be receiving a grant for RBC for this, is not clear, needs to be looked into.  Meanwhile SB proposed and LB seconded F M Deery being employed to go ahead with the same grass cutting as last year.    

274      Date of Next Meeting - the date of the next meeting as 10th May 2017 was agreed.
Signed: ..........................................
